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50 CFR Ch. VI (10–1–14 Edition) § 622.227 

§ 622.227 Adjustment of management 
measures. 

In accordance with the framework 
procedures of the FMP for Coral, Coral 
Reefs, and Live/Hard Bottom Habitats 
of the South Atlantic Region, the RA 
may establish or modify the following: 

(a) South Atlantic coral, coral reefs, 
and live/hard bottom habitats. Defini-
tions of essential fish habitat and es-
sential fish habitat HAPCs or Coral 
HAPCs. 

(b) [Reserved] 

Subpart L—Golden Crab Fishery of 
the South Atlantic Region 

§ 622.240 Permits. 
(a) Commercial vessel permits. For a 

person aboard a vessel to fish for gold-
en crab in the South Atlantic EEZ, 
possess golden crab in or from the 
South Atlantic EEZ, off-load golden 
crab from the South Atlantic EEZ, or 
sell golden crab in or from the South 
Atlantic EEZ, a commercial vessel per-
mit for golden crab must be issued to 
the vessel and must be on board. It is a 
rebuttable presumption that a golden 
crab on board a vessel in the South At-
lantic or off-loaded from a vessel in a 
port adjoining the South Atlantic was 
harvested from the South Atlantic 
EEZ. See § 622.241 for limitations on the 
use, transfer, and renewal of a commer-
cial vessel permit for golden crab. 

(b) Dealer permits and conditions—(1) 
Permits. For a dealer to first receive 
South Atlantic golden crab harvested 
in or from the EEZ, a Gulf and South 
Atlantic dealer permit must be issued 
to the dealer. 

(2) State license and facility require-
ments. To obtain a dealer permit, the 
applicant must have a valid state 
wholesaler’s license in the state(s) 
where the dealer operates, if required 
by such state(s), and must have a phys-
ical facility at a fixed location in such 
state(s). 

(c) Permit procedures. See § 622.4 for in-
formation regarding general permit 
procedures including, but not limited 
to application, fees, duration, transfer, 
renewal, display, sanctions and denials, 
and replacement. 

[78 FR 22952, Apr. 17, 2013, as amended at 79 
FR 19496, Apr. 9, 2014] 

§ 622.241 South Atlantic golden crab 
controlled access. 

(a) General. In accordance with the 
procedures specified in the Fishery 
Management Plan for the Golden Crab 
Fishery of the South Atlantic Region, 
initial commercial vessel permits have 
been issued for the fishery. All permits 
in the fishery are issued on a fishing- 
year (calendar-year) basis. No addi-
tional permits may be issued except for 
the northern zone as follows: 

(1) The RA will issue up to two new 
vessel permits for the northern zone. 
Selection will be made from the list of 
historical participants in the South At-
lantic golden crab fishery. Such list 
was used at the October 1995 meeting of 
the South Atlantic Fishery Manage-
ment Council and was prioritized based 
on pounds of golden crab landed, with-
out reference to a specific zone. Indi-
viduals on the list who originally re-
ceived permits will be deleted from the 
list. 

(2) The RA will offer in writing an op-
portunity to apply for a permit for the 
northern zone to the individuals high-
est on the list until two individuals ac-
cept and apply in a timely manner. An 
offer that is not accepted within 30 
days after it is received will no longer 
be valid. 

(3) An application for a permit from 
an individual who accepts the RA’s 
offer must be received by the RA no 
later than 30 days after the date of the 
individual’s acceptance. Application 
forms are available from the RA. 

(4) A vessel permit for the northern 
zone issued under paragraph (a)(1) of 
this section, and any successor permit, 
may not be changed to another zone. A 
successor permit includes a permit 
issued to that vessel for a subsequent 
owner and a permit issued via transfer 
from that vessel to another vessel. 

(b) Fishing zones—(1) Designation of 
fishing zones. The South Atlantic EEZ 
is divided into three fishing zones for 
golden crab as follows: 

(i) Northern zone—the South Atlan-
tic EEZ north of 28° N. lat. 

(ii) Middle zone—the South Atlantic 
EEZ from 28° N. lat. to 25° N. lat. 

(iii) Southern zone—the South Atlan-
tic EEZ south of 25° N. lat. 

(2) Authorization to fish in zones. Each 
vessel permit indicates one of the zones 
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